Executive Committee Meeting

January 4, 2008

Wallace Hall Room 622

11:30 am – 1:30 pm

 Members Present: Tom Guetzloff, Rob Harris, Jerry Levine, Phoebe Levine,     

John Richards, Deborah Wells.

Absent: 
Chuck Smith Judy Whipkey. 

The meeting was called to order at 11:44 am by Jerry Levine.

A.  New Business

1. Jerry Levine directed members to read over the minutes draft of the December 6, 2007 General Faculty meeting to see if there are any items that need to be added to the January 9, 2008 General Faculty Meeting agenda. 

a. Under New Business: 

i. Tom Guetzloff added “Proposal for Thanksgiving Week Calendar Change.”

ii. Add update – Handbook Change Committee

iii. Add update – Merit Pay Committee

iv. Add update – Chair Release Time Policy Committee

v. Add update  - VPAA Search, Jerry Levine

vi. Members discussed Item VI. A. Budgetary Update from Mr. Robert Parker, VP of Finance regarding issues they want addressed. Targeted areas included: (1) administrative/faculty ration and salary in percentages and dollars, (2) Is Phased Retirement fiscally a reality? (3) Questions: difference between Lang Grant employees and regular faculty, and status of Gymnasium and capital improvements. 

vii. Jerry Levine will ask Dr. Byers to come to the meeting with a report on “The Plan” for comprehensive upgrading of classrooms and facilities.

c. 
Rob Harris moved to accept the General Faculty Meeting Agenda as amended. Tom Guetzloff seconded. Motion carried.  

B.   Old Business


1. Jerry Levine will contact Tim Alderman to speak for the tribute to Dr. Arlene Thorn; Rob Harris will ask Jack Magan to speak for Dr. Basudeb DasSarma.  Other faculty members are welcomed to add tributes. 
2. Faculty Handbook Changes: Following a discussion regarding the need for clarity with policies and procedures for handbook changes, Rob Harris moved to appoint a sub committee to study handbook changes and related issues and make recommendations to the Executive Committee of the Senate. Tom Guetzloff seconded, and the motion carried.  Members agreed that Charles Byers, David Wohl, and Jim Spencer should be asked to serve and included in the membership of the committee. Chuck Smith was suggested as its chair.  Jerry Levine will contact Dr. Smith.
C.  Adjournment:  There being no further business, Rob Harris made a motion to adjourn the meeting, Tom, Guetzloff seconded. Motion carried.  Meeting was adjourned at 1:00 pm.

Respectfully submitted,

Phoebe Levine, Secretary
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